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General Meeting: November 19 

WGMS Crown, created in 1962 and displayed at the annual show. 

(See story on page 5) 
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ROCKHOUNDER 
The Prez Sez:  

W ell we can put the show to bed for this year. I believe the show was a success, we made some money, the dealers all 

reported that they made money and we have met a lot of people 

who are interested in coming to the meeting and I suspect a good 

many of those may swell our ranks (keep your fingers crossed).  

Everyone who helped throughout, from setup, during and tear 

down, I would like to Thank You for your hard work. It is  

because of you the show was a success. You became the  

ambassadors of our hobby, you made our guests feel welcome 

and that may be the biggest thing in attracting new members. 

Again, Thank You! 

The October after the show fieldtrip is out to our club claim. It is 

always a fun trip whether it's your first time or your 20th or more 

time. There are many things go see and of course to collect.  

Who knows you might the one to find a new cutting material to 

collect, you never know. With any luck the weather will  

co-operate and it will be nice and comfortable. The November 

fieldtrip is to Afton Canyon, another great collecting area. 

This month we will vote for the new slate of officers. The people 

nominated will help guide our club to greater successes for the 

next two years. So come on out to the meeting and let your voice 

be heard. 

With the Holidays around the corner and the hustle and bustle 

that comes along with it, itôs easy to become distracted and it is at 

those times that accident's can happen. That is something I don't 

want to happen to you, so be careful out there! 

Have fun! 

Joe Goetz 
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WGMS General Meeting 
 

Thursday, November 19, 2009 
 

at 7:30 PM 
 

W e are still interviewing perspective program presenters for the  

November Meeting but never fear, we will have a program. 

Trust me. 

 

Remember, in November we meet on the 3rd Thursday instead of the 

4th as usual. 

 

See you there,  

Marcia Goetz 

Nominations for 2010 & 2011 WGMS Officers 
 

T he  New Club Officer Nomination Committee has selected the fol-lowing Officer Candidates for the upcoming 2 years; 

 

President .................................................. Jerry Turner 

1st Vice-President (programs) ................ Marcia Goetz 

2nd Vice President (membership) ........... Art Ragazzi 

Secretary ................................................. Jay Valle 

Treasurer ................................................. Isabella (Izzy) Burns 

Federation Director ................................. Bill Burns 

Directors: ................................................ Joe Goetz (field trips) 

 ................................................................ Vivian & Larry Rice (raffles) 

 ................................................................ Kathy Valle (social secretary) 

 

Some of these Club Officers are continuing in the same capacity as last 

year and a few have changed. They are all active in the running of the 

club and we hope you will continue to support them. 

 

Jay & Kathy Valle, Larry & Vivian Rice, Jerry & Kathy Turner,  

Bill & Izzy Burns and Art Ragazzi 
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2009 Gem Show Thank You 

from the Show Chairman 
 

T he 2009 Whittier Gem & Mineral Society's annual gem show is over for another year. We had a fine, successful show with stellar  

performances by all involved. We tried a few new things and our dis-

plays were nothing short of amazing.  

 

Thank you all for helping us with put on this event where we showcase 

our hobby. Without all of your hard work we could not do this. You 

were great! 

 

Jay Valle 

2009 Show Chairman 

The Whittier Centennial Celebration Crown 
 

I n the spring of 1962 when Whittier was preparing for our 75th  

Diamond Anniversary Celebration a member of the Planning  

Committee contacted President Marian Hubbard of the Whittier Gem & 

Mineral Society and asked if it would be possible for the club to create 

a jeweled crown for this very special celebration. 

 

Kathryn Boehme, the American Junior Faceting Champion of 1961,  

immediately offered the Club the large Portuguese cut smoky topaz 

which she had faceted as a demonstration project during the Club's 

1961 Gem & Mineral Show. This became the top accent point of the 

crown. It has 224 facets as compared to the brilliant cut we associate 

with diamonds of 57 facets. 

 

Other members then joined in faceting the aquamarines and the pink, 

dark blue and erinite spinels as well as cutting and polishing the jet  

obsidian cabochons in the head band. 

 

The sterling silver, gold plated framework of the crown was designed 

by Tom Hubbard. This was also handcrafted and the jewels set by club 

members under his guidance. The finished product represents over 100 

hours of time and skill. 
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WGMS October Field Trip 

Whittier Club Honey Onyx Claim 

October 31 & November 1, 2009 

 

A fter the WGMS Show, our field trip is typically an outing to the  

Whittier Gem & Mineral Society's Honey Onyx Claim, located just 

east of Barstow. The honey onyx is still there but it is hard rock mining. If 

you have any or have seen it, you know that it is well worth the effort  

involved. Usually we use our Claim as a base of operations for daily field 

trips to the surrounding collecting areas. The access to the camp area requires 

unlocking a combination lock and opening a locked gate. The combination 

is 4321. After you pass through the gate, you must lock it behind you. Follow 

the 'W' or 'PLS' signs to camp (see map on facing page). 

 

You will find a combination lock on the gate. 

The combination is 4321. 

 

There will be guided field trips on both Saturday and Sunday and we will 

leave camp each day at 8:00 - 8:30 AM. Saturday evening will feature a  

traditional potluck dinner, followed by a warm campfire, if the weather  

permits. 

 

Materials which may be collected: Honey onyx, red moss agate, petrified 

wood & palm root, algae agate, and other unnamed agates, jasp-agates,  

jaspers, fossils, etc. 

 

Tools: Rock pick & bag for general collecting; Sledges, wedges, chisels, pry 

bars, etc. for those rockhounds who really want to get serious with the honey 

onyx. 

 

Supplies: Barstow is very close. For beginning rockhounds (without  

campers , trailers, etc.) you may wish to stay in a motel in town and drive to 

the Club Claim each morning. This is also a easy way to get to know the 

"workings" of a rock club field trip. 

 

Contact: Joe Goetz at (626) 914-5030 for questions or further information. 
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Field Trip to the Cady Mountains 

(Afton Canyon area) 

November 27-29, 2009 
 

M ATERIAL TO COLLECT - Red and yellow agate, jasper, plume 

and sagenite, opalite, calcite rhombs, chalcedony roses, amygdules, 

green fluorite, onyx and much more.  

 

PROPOSED SCHEDULE - Early Friday will be for setting up camp.  

Friday around 1 PM, we will caravan to a nearby destination. Each day 

around 8 a.m. we will be going to a different area to collect. There will be a 

potluck on Friday & Saturday around 5 p.m.  

 

DIRECTIONS TO CAMP SITE - I-15 Freeway East past Barstow for 

about 45 miles to Basin Road. Exit off ramp to the right and follow signs to 

camp site area. The road to the camping site should be okay for 2-wheel 

drive cars, trailers & motor homes. We will be camping at the marble quarry 

just on the other side of the Mojave River (away from the railroad tracks). 

 

VEHICLE - 4-wheel drive from camp to collecting areas. The desert road is 

sandy and in some areas may have large rocks in it. 

 

CAMP & FACILITIES - This will be dry camping, no water, no picnic 

tables, no toilets, no firewood to be gathered and no fees.  

 

TOOLS - Collecting bags, rock hammer, eye protection, flashlights, spray 

water bottle, etc. camp chair (to sit in at night around the fire.)  

 

SAFETY CONCERNS - Do not lick the rocks, use sun screen, stay away 

from rattlesnakes, use bug spray, be aware of flash floods, be extra careful 

and don't get lost.  

 

CLIMATE & WEATHER - It can be hot during the day and cold at night, 

it could rain.  

 

CLOTHING - Appropriate for this time of the year.  

 

OTHER REMARKS - All club members and their guests are welcome to 

join us. Come for the day or camp out with us. Bring food, lots of water, a 

camera and lots of firewood for the campfire at night. If you need a motel or 

supplies they are available in Baker or Barstow. Don't forget we will have a 

potluck on Friday & Saturday night, so bring a dish to share and your own 

place settings. Each night after dark we will have a campfire where we can 
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all join together and have a good time roasting marshmallows, telling jokes 

or just talking about the good OLE times.  

 

I should be arriving at campsite around 11 a.m. on Friday. Saturday and  

Sunday we will be leaving the camp at around 8 a.m. and drive to the  

collecting areas. You must observe the AFMS code of ethics and sign a  

consent and assumption of risk waiver of liability form. Hope to see you 

there.  

 

For additional information: call Joe Goetz at (626) 914-5030  

or Jay Valle at (626) 934-9764 

Basin Road 

Camp 


